
Mrs Regula Meier
President of ISMF
International Ski Mountaineering Federation
Piazza G. Mellano 4 B, 12084
Mondovì (CN) / ITALY

Warszawa, 26.02.2022

Dear Mrs President,

In the face of the unprecedented, brutal invasion of the Russian army on the territory of free

and sovereign Ukraine we appeal to the ISMF Management Board to immediately exclude

the Kamchatka Race from the ISMF Calendar. We also appeal to revoke the membership

of the Russian Mountaineering Federation. 

The  governments  of  Russia  and  Belarus  have  broken  the  Olympic  Truce.  At  this  time

it is impossible to compete on the basis of fair-play rules with the participation of Russian

players, at any level. This is especially true when Ukrainians have to defend their homes.

Only  decisive  action  taken  by  countries  and  international  organizations  can  stop  this

senseless aggression. We appeal  to  the ISMF Council  to revoke the membership of  the

Russian Mountaineering Federation.

Management Board of the Polish Mountaineering Association

                        Piotr Pustelnik                                           Marek Wierzbowski

                 President                                                       General Secretary


